

Committee meeting Wednesday 6th June 2018 at 2.00pm at Greenhead Park

Present: Paul, Robin, Fred & Roy Apologies from Brendan

1. Minutes of meeting April 17th & matters arising ;

1. New a/cs at Santander now all fully active. PO pay in and withdrawal a big plus.

3. KMC need to be advised that the area we need preparing for our new club house is less than they originally quoted for and a new quote requested. We have an offer in writing of £2K from KMC which we may take 'in kind' as ground preparation. Paul to contact Paul Wayne from KMC to discuss. We certainly need professional help to prepare the area to take the new club house. October is now the expected date for erecting the club house. As soon as the lease & planning are in place (expected June 23rd) we can start fund raising.

2. Preparations for event on June 10th

Format is 5 leagues of 4 teams in the morning followed by a knock out in the afternoon. Leagues will be drawn at random using cards 1 to 20. League A will be teams who draw cards 1,2,3 & 4, League B will be teams who draw cards 5,6,7 & 8 and so on.

For the knockout 5 league winners and the next best 3 teams will form the 8 teams in the Main Event. Prize money £60, £40, £15 & £15

The next best 8 teams will play in the Plate event. Prize money £30 & £20

The final 4 teams will play in the Consolage event. Prize £20

We will have a raffle and Amanda has volunteered to run this. We have a good range of quality prizes. Tickets will be £1 each - all same colour. Ticket sales will take place at the Admin table at the same time as registration and throughout the morning. The draw to take place after the League stage whilst the knock out stage is being arranged.

The club flask will need filling with hot water from the Rangers room and the catering table set up with the flask, cups, tea, coffee, soft drinks etc. Elaine and Nigel have volunteered to help with this.

Stocks of T bags and coffee will be checked on Saturday and if needed supplies and 2x2l of milk bought by Roy. Paul will supply chocolate biscuits & soft drinks.

Paul has issued a press release.

We have flags for Norway, Germany, Finland, France, USA, England and a Union flag to represent the nationalities of all the players. These will be displayed on the Admin/raffle table

3. Squad for Wigginton on Wednesday June 13th

Fred, Elizabeth, Sandie, Phil, Richard, Rita, Paul & Roy have entered for this event. Arrangements for car sharing were agreed. Meet in the Junction car park at 8.00am. £5 per player. Lunch and refreshments provided and cash prizes.

4. One Community Fund

They have asked for feedback. We were awarded £250 to run our planned charity event last year. We spent £125 on marketing, flyers etc and €50 on a trophy. The event had to be cancelled due to

a lack of support from the local business community. Paul will contact the OCF to advise them of outcome.

5. WYL

Our current poor performance in the league was discussed at length.

6. Training Manual

A draft Training Manual for club use has been produced using information, advice and tips from a variety of sources. It consists of 9 lessons, many with practice routines. It was agreed to introduce members to this on Tuesday afternoons starting June 12th. Members who wish to try the training will spend between 30 - 45 mins being introduced to the routines and issued with a written copy. The idea is that once they have the information they will then practice individually at a time of their choosing. The lessons build up into a 9 set manual and should take about 4 Tuesdays to complete. If this is successful it is planned to expand the Manual to include a wider range of information.

7. AOB

a) Mansfield PC visit on June 24th. We need a squad of between 12 and 18 players to form 6 teams preferably triples. Robin will post a form for names on the notice board. 11.00am start. 4 rounds. Club will provide lunch and prizes (Cup to be awarded and botte of wine each for best team on the day) which will cost £80 - £100. We need a raffle to offset this cost and someone to run it. Lunch to follow similar format to last such event.

b) The proposed West Yorkshire Cup has had a positive response from Harrogate, Leeds, Heckmondwike and us and will proceed. For each match we need 3 men & 3 ladies. Format is two single sex triples and three mixed doubles. More information will be published soon.

c) At the July 1st MMM 3 or 4 members will be asked to work together to run the event with help. We need more members who can run events and we will start with this mêlée format as it is very easy to run.

The meeting closed at 4.45pm